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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Wednesday 10 December 2014

	Where
	The Rosary Club, 172 Bramford Road, Ipswich IP1 4AB

	Attended
	Darren Best

Anne Betts

David Boother

Wendy Boother (Notes)

Steve Clark

Denise Godber


	Steve Grimwood (Chair)
Chris Jillings 
Ollie Jones 
Adam Keer
Simon Males


	Colin Newstead

Jo Ringrose

Paul Rippon
Will Taylor

Yvette Toms


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Matt Kerr and Liz Newberry had sent apologies and Anne Betts notified her late arrival.

SG welcomed everyone especially those new to the committee.


	

	2
	Last Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting on 15 October 2014 were accepted.

First aid - AK had prioritised other action points and would work on this soon.
AGM planning, SG wanted to records thanks to Steve de Boltz for arranging the venue.

All other action points were completed or updates are included in the agenda items below.

The draft minutes of the AGM were also accepted for the time being.

The agenda will be revised to suit the new roles on the committee, leaving management positions to stay to the end.

Thanks to Ant Birt for keeping an eye on TT. 
Thanks to MS for coming to see if he can help with the role of media secretary. OJ has also offered to assist. A handover will be arranged and MS given support to settle into role. See item 10 below.
PR has already updated the website to reflect the new membership fees after the AGM.

Election of officers. CJ was already looking into filling the vacant role of an accounts examiner. Suzanna Rosenberg had offered, if required. An outside person taking on the role may be more appropriate. Whatever is decided upon will have to be a proposal to the next AGM for formal approval.

No other items from the AGM that required action.


	AK

WB

MS/OJ

CJ

WB

	3
	Secretary Reports
Due to the long agenda, SG asked that only major points are reported and written/typed reports to be sent to WB for inserting into the minutes.
Road Race and Track – Steve Clark

Yesterday’s activities were reported as 32 went on a trip to the Olympic velodrome and all had a great day out. The team photo has been loaded as the cover photo on Facebook.
Grant Martin won the Graves End Cyclopark.
Time Trial 
SG reported that Antony Birt has been helping out in reporting. The Club’s Open 10mile TT will be given a miss in 2015 as numbers have been falling and getting more difficult to get a good field and will be revisited next year. People only tend to travel to a TT if it is known to be a fast track. SC asked if there were any other fast track places/venues worth looking at. Discussed the Sporting Courses League.
Mountain Bike – Colin Newstead
No news to report as it is CycloX season.
Cyclo X – Steve Grimwood

The Trinity Park event went well despite the atrocious weather. It was well received and ended up a good day out and SG thanked all those participating and helping. There was good news that around £200 profit will be available for donation to the East Anglia Air Ambulance in Linda Cassidy’s name, plus about £45 left over from the collection to replace her Club kit. 
Dave Copeland won the regional championships in the veterans category. 
Joanne Newstead and youth members including Jack Parrish took part in the World National Trophy Cup at Milton Keynes. 
Social Rides – Will Taylor

Linda Cassidy is back on her bike and joined the latest ride along with 40+ other members, which is as attend in the summer. 
Youth – Ollie Jones
Junior members were placed 1st (Will) and 3rd (Antonio) at Trinity Park Cross and one winner in the Youth race (Adam).
OJ looking to build youth membership numbers in 2015 with support from committee.
Ladies – Yvette Toms

Jenny, Jane de Boltz and Joanne Newstead participated at the Trinity Park event and, in particular, JdB was so pleased to finish. Thanks to MK for organising this event.
Men – Simon Males
SM had nothing to add to the reports above.


	

	4
	Coaching
AK reported that the next coaching session is on 20 Dec combined with contenders of the Youth CycloX training team, a squad that travels around the country to provide an intense training opportunity. They include trainers of professionals and it is great to be hosting this event. Details are on the website and an e-mail will be issued to all members.
Peter Ingram has been signed off as qualified coach. 

ClubMark accreditation is to be worked on with WB in 2015. SG gave a summary of the requirements along with the attached papers. Recently expired in October. 

	AK/WB

	5
	Membership 

SG wanted to provide an update on the work done by MK on the Membership Card and presented design examples for comment, which would follow the idea used of the British Cycling card. Following discussion the meeting agreed on a design and SG will take comments back to MK. 
Discussed encouraging members to get a QR code band or an ID bracelet. 
PR began discussion about distribution of the cards each year. For annual renewals, the onus would be on members to collect their card from an agreed collection point, which will be advertised, such as at events and social rides. Those that wanted it in the post would be asked to provide a stamped addressed envelope. New members will receive their card with their Welcome Pack, which is being developed. 
The Welcome Pack in hard copy is meant for new members only. Existing members will routinely receive the text by e-mail only and this could be seen as a receipt of the membership fee being processed/confirmed, with details of where to collect the card. Those without e-mail will receive hard copies with their cards. The text of the Welcome Pack is to be finalised and SG had asked MK to roll this into the membership card.
The issue of the card needs to be kept secure and SG will ask MK regarding the lamination. 
New and renewing memberships being processed now will end on 31 December 2015. 

Social Ride Leaders will discuss the proposal for a ‘No card, no ride’ policy separately.
	SG/MK

PR

SG/MK
SG/MK

WT

	6
	Club Clothing
Race wear – Colin Newstead 

A few issues with mislabeled garments were reported but they are being resolved. Not using Decca. Sticking with Endura as they came through correct and on time. Did have two suppliers to give us choice but not necessary anymore. Endura have been keener to supply as orders are going up with the increase in new members.  
PR asked about stock kit and CN confirmed there are plenty of items in stock. 

Leisure wear – Matt Kerr
A Christmas order reminder is going out. Planning a summer and spring special. Updating the range for 2015.
	

	7
	Finance
CJ wants a longer session to do a presentation to the next meeting to explain his role.
CJ wants to improve the quality of the accounts for the Club. If anyone wants any money, please ask CJ for a cheque as this is better than reimbursing small amounts of cash against individual receipts. It is also better for CJ to pay companies directly for their services to the Club than paying via members.

SG clarified that all committee members should never be out of pocket for fulfilling their role. 
	CJ/WB



	8
	Secretary
WB summarised the sorts of communications being received into the Secretary e-mail account and how they are dealt with.
SG explained the separation of the Rules and the Constitution. As explained in the AGM papers, the Constitution can only be changed at the AGM for a vote put to members, whilst the Rules can be changed at any time by the committee with suitable notice to all. The tracked changes to the Rules, drafted by WB from the instructions in the AGM draft minutes, were accepted and the finalised version will go to AK for publicising on the website.
SG asked for any outstanding CVs for the Club records.
	WB/AK

Management roles



	9
	Welfare
AK explained that old terminology of safeguarding needs to be understood now as welfare, which covers the wider aspect including vulnerable adults. The training course has been booked and paid for, for all three new officers. The Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) has already been informed of the new officers and paperwork is due out any day. Coaches are also checked and British Cycling (BC) confirm this every three years. First aiders and others might also benefit from going through this process as good practice and Social Ride Leaders might want to have this check too. BC fund certain roles. No harm going through the process for social ride leaders and if not a BC recommendation, it could be considered a Club recommendation. WT could consider this and discuss the matter with AK. 

BC also have a robust safeguarding policy that all Welfare Officers (WO) should be aware of. It was agreed it was good for the three new WO to be a team to share concerns and discuss issues with DG and CN as well as BC WO are also there for support. 
In our sport, AK felt it was more about behaviour. The training course booked is not the only course available and there may be updates and other courses, it is an evolving process. BC template documents can be used and developed for the Club. SG thanked AK for his taking the initiative on this.
First Aid course. AK had found a trainer to deliver a course specifically for the Club, ideal for 6-8 places. £10 per person attending plus £15.50 per hour trainer costs plus cost of a venue works out cheaper than a St John’s Ambulance course and it will be specific to our sport along with the basics. AK will provide dates when obtained from the trainer. AK reported that there are some great first aiders within the club already and SG actually came to assistance of a motorist recently.
	WT/AK
All WO

AK

	10
	Media
SG introduced that this role is currently vacant and the website needs someone with appropriate knowledge and skills. MS had expressed an interest and introduced himself and explained his abilities. He had provided his CV, which has been added to the document in the AGM folder of the Dropbox account. AK and WB to put MS in touch with James Roberts in the first instance. OJ had also expressed an interest in supporting this work and others will support MS settling into the role and overseeing a small team in various media-related duties. AK and JR to review and update access permissions to the Dropbox account, Facebook, Twitter and the website as part of the handover to MS. 

	AK/WB

AK/JR/MS



	11
	Club Events, Social Events & Trophies
Club Events
IBC Road Race – Sunday 22 March 2015 – Riders, volunteers and helpers are required.

IBC Reliability Ride – Sunday 1 March 2015 – PR announced the date and that Playford Village Hall had been booked Riders, volunteers, helpers and cakes are required. SG explained the history of this event and how it was more of a sportif despite the name. Arrangements similar to the successful model from last year.
AK was aware of some of the other local club’s events and there are some potential clashes already.

PR reported that he had the certificate for the Eastern Road Race League so there will be Club places available. SC to determine how these places will be filled.

Hill Climb event – this will take place on a Saturday as it is incorporated into a social ride. It will be on a February date before the Annual Dinner. Following discussion, SC will use his contacts and pursue Bourne Hill idea. It will be free and to members only. 
Social Events 
AK provided the details of an update from MK. The annual dinner is likely to take place on Saturday 14 or 21 March 2015. MK had decided on his criteria and had three venues to choose the best option and he will provide and update to the next meeting.
Trophies 
PR to e-mail out to all members a request for all trophies to be cleaned and returned. MK to provide a proposal via WB for some changes to the allocation of the trophies so that a decision can be made at the January committee meeting. 

	All note

All note

PR/SM

SC

SC

MK

PR

MK

WB

	12
	Any Other Business
A) Committee meetings 2015

SG said he was concerned that the Club members were separating into groups, such as those on Facebook and those not on Facebook, and he had a proposal to make to develop this great Club further in 2015. He wanted to find a Club venue for all members to meet regularly. A central base. A place for a weekly gatherings, say from 1930-2130 on Mondays, especially during the winter months, then perhaps fortnightly in the summer. A program of events including invited speakers, roller racing sessions, physical/circuit training sessions and social events, including the annual BBQ, plus committee meetings. SG emphasised that he was committed to getting this idea off the ground and would be there every week possible and already had some plans ready. 
Having discussed the idea with AK and MK in the first instance, he welcomed comments and suggestions for potential venues, which were discussed in detail. SG thanked everyone for their interest and support, inviting everyone to send more comments and suggestions and hoped to have more news and information for the next meeting.
B) AB had been asked to mention a charity cycle ride opportunity.
C) SM wanted to mention a jumble sale opportunity.
D) PR wanted to remind all committee members to renew their membership on time.
There was no other business and the meeting ended on time.
The next meeting is booked for 7pm Wednesday 14 January 2015 at Greshams. 
	ALL/SG


1

